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												FINANCE LICC
		MINUTES FROM THE MEETING HELD ON: 04/10/2016
Present: Philip Severs (PS) Vanessa Chettleburgh (VJC), Lorna Pettifer (LP), Dan Bye (BD), Antonia Barton (ABa), Simon Taylor (ST), Wendy Kay (WK), Matt Parkin (MP), Emma Scoffield (ES), Hillary Hughes (HH), Sohil Zokari (SZ), Andrew Browes (ABr)

In attendance: Carl McLennan (CM)
	
1	Apologies 
Apologies were received from: Robert Dewar

2	Review of the minutes and actions from the meeting 15/08/2016
The minutes were confirmed as an accurate record of the meeting
	
3	Matters Arising 
	3.1 Office Olympics - ES gave an update on how the office Olympics went. Areas to note were that the levels of engagement were really good from the whole team and there was great cross team working. The mental challenges worked really well as did the game at the end. Overall everything went well and it was well received. PS thanked ES and the team who facilitated the event. ST noted that mood in the team as great during the event and was impressed at the variety of activities and challenges.

4 	Staff Reps Update
	SZ ran through the notes from the last LICC coffee morning and noted that 14 staff attended the coffee morning. The coffee morning focused on two topics; the role of the LICC and Sustainability. The feedback from the coffee morning suggested that the line between the Engagement Working Group and the LICC may have become blurred in terms of what subjects are discussed where. VJC added that LP and WK attended the Engagement Working Group to discuss this, the message from the working group was clear that the two meetings had different purposes.

	SZ noted that Rosalind Wasnidge came to the coffee morning to discuss how she can get the message out about sustainability as she feels like she is the only one who is passionate about it in finance. 

	Action - PS advised he would speak to Mark Swales about how FD are progressing sustainability and FD highlight and flag it across the university. 

	Role of the LICC - Further discussion was had on the role of LICC. ES asked for clarification on the role of the management rep - PS and HH confirmed that the role of the management rep was to provide a management perspective on matters being discussed. It was noted by HH that the LICC is a forum for communication up and down and for communication from the ICC. It was agreed in the meeting that tangible examples of what should come to the LICC for discussion would be beneficial.  

	Action - PS asked VC and the staff reps to discuss the role of the LICC further and roles of the management reps. RD and ST are to be included in the discussion too. 

5	Director's Update
	Appointments to the ULT - PS ran through the recent appointments to the to the ULT:
	Christina Hughes is the new PVC for Student Experience and has attended the recent ULT strategy event.
	Richard Calvert is the Chief Operating Officer has a strong public sector background managing professional services and will be joining us from the Department of Education.
	Carol Stanfield is our new Director of Policy and Projects she has been with us since September and is working hard supporting the VC. 

	PS discussed with the LICC how we work to support the new members of the ULT and also the PVC deans in their new cross university roles.  CM suggested that the HoF in the faculty could be utilised to support their PVC in their cross faculty roles, by continuing to be the one point of contact.

	PS noted that there still appointments to be made to the ULT.

	PS advised that we have now recruited the Chief Finance and Planning Officer, Deborah Harry will be joining us from Lincoln University. She has a great reputation as very influential individual. Her finance team were shortlisted for the Times Higher Award last year and is keen to get involved with staff events. Deborah will be with us in January 2017.

	MP asked if it would be worth the new members of he ULT coming to the LICC. 	
	Action - AB to remind PS.

	University Strategy - PS advised that work is ongoing with the University Strategy and the ULT have a strategy event with the board this week where PS will be delivering a presentation. 

	Recruitment - PS advised that we are currently over target on home recruitment however, International recruitment continues to be a challenge. We recently had an open day which was our best attended ever.

	Audit - ST gave an update on the external audit which is due to draw to a close shortly. Despite the systems and resource issues Debbie Watson (Grant Thornton Audit Manager) has been very positive and there have been no issues reported. The field work continues and the samples are still being collected. Grant Thornton are on track to complete by Wednesday next week. ST thanked everyone for their effort and due diligence towards a successful audit.   
 
6	Journey to Achieving our Finance Vision.
	Engagement Health Check - VJC gave an update on the engagement health check results.
	94 staff completed the health check which was the same as last year. 4 questions saw a minor dip and 1 question had the same answer as last year. In 27 questions we saw improvements (this is the amount of people who agreed or strongly agreed), VC noted a 275% increase in the one team and one voice question. VC noted that the April pulse survey indicated some higher scoring questions which gives us some good areas for analysis..

	UK Engagement Awards - VJC to send the application she is submitting around the LICC for comment.

	Ideas month - We are re looking at the engagement action plan. Every team in the directorate is looking at the plan and they are going to take a look at which actions are passionate about and ones which they do not feel are relevant so much anymore. This will then be used to re shape the action plan.  

	VJC and Anna Gunn are to give a presentation at the Leadership Development Programme on engagement.

	Services - Gemma Lancaster has competed the work on services for Procurement and has written the report, VJC noted the services work in Financial Services is now complete. Management Accounts is to start in December. The Services and Future Improvements Group is to look at all of the actions arising from this piece of work and will work at prioritising them to ensure the right actions are being targeted.  
	
7	Managers Pledges
	CM advised that his 'Managers Pledges' action has been completed. He has been working on how to embed the managers' pledges into every day working. Based on the feedback from the feedback CM received the pledge is to be re branded 'The Engagement Pledge' rather than it being just down to the manager it is it is down to the team to make sure that they are sticking to the pledges. The pack for the new pledges is to be circulated via the blog which includes guidance and a template for the new pledge.  

8	Financial Services Update
ST advised that there is to be an e5 governance group which will look at the system issues and help with the link between Corporate Systems and Finance. ST advised that he is currently recruiting for a Head of Strategic Procurement and a Senior Strategic Procurement Manager, the closing date is the 17th October and interest has been good.
9	AOB




	Appraisal - PS asked now we have been through the last round of appraisal how do we 	assess the effectiveness of the process? ES added this could be done through the 	Engagement Working Group. 



	Item
	Action
	Responsibility
	Progress

	New Actions

	Role of the LICC
	VJC and the Staff reps to continue the dicussion on the role of the LICC, the staff reps and the management reps.
	VJC / LICC
	

	Sustainability
	PS to speak to Mark Swales about sustainability in FD
	PS
	

	ULT member attending LICC
	PS to find out if any of the new ULT members would like to come to Finance LICC to introduce their self.
	PS
	

	Ongoing Actions


	Finance Planning Submission
	PS to bring the finance planning submission to the next LICC meeting.
	PS
	Next Meeting

	Guest Speaker - Pensions 
	PS agreed to speak to Phil Dixon about this.
	PS
	PS advised PD is due to give an update at the board and FEC on pensions - PS to find a suitable time for him to attend. 

	Directors update - Future priorities
	PS agreed to talk through the key priorities at the next LICC meeting
	PS
	RD to give update at the next meeting.
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